

Location: Apartment 203-204 B
Plaza Hotel
Rua 30 de Agosto No.72

Bairro dos Grilos, Dili, Timor-Leste
Ph: +670 769 01386
Website: menzies.edu.au

Email: InfomenziesTL@menzies.edu.au

TIN: 4995170

MEDIA RELEASE

Menzies renews MoU with Timor-Leste Ministry of Health

11 March 2022

An important partnership in the work to improve public health in Timor-Leste has been strengthened with Menzies School of Health Research (Menzies) and the Timor-Leste Ministry of Health (MoH) signing a new Memorandum of Understanding (MoU).

The new MoU means Menzies and the Ministry of Health will continue to work together over the next three years to gather scientific evidence, giving decision-makers access to the latest information and data, to help inform the development of new policy.

The Minister of Health Dr Odete Maria Freitas Belo said Menzies is an internationally recognised health research institute which has developed close ties over the years with many health professionals and the Timor-Leste Ministry of Health.

"In this regard, I wish to continue on the path of strengthening the excellent partnership and cooperation arrangements between our two institutions by renewing an ongoing Memorandum of Understanding, with the expectation of seeking Menzies expertise in order to help us gather much needed scientific evidence to guide policy and decision-making to controlling communicable diseases in Timor-Leste, while also strengthening our human resource capacity in providing medical care as well as preventing infectious disease," Minister Belo said.

Timor-Leste Project Lead, Associate Professor Joshua Francis is grateful for the opportunity to work alongside the Ministry of Health, and spoke of the clear commitment to tackling infectious diseases and improving health in Timor-Leste.

"Through the COVID-19 pandemic, Timor-Leste has demonstrated the impact of effective partnerships between laboratory, public health and clinicians in combatting health challenges. Using research as a tool, and focusing on building local capacity and leadership, it is possible to apply the same principles to combatting other infectious diseases like TB, HIV, dengue and childhood pneumonia" A/Prof Francis said.

Director of Menzies Professor Alan Cass AO said establishing an office in Timor-Leste in 2019, has been mutually beneficial.

"Our presence in Timor-Leste has helped to plan, engage and conduct our research while also being better equipped to support and build the capacity of local staff. By working together, we are able to better understand the needs of Timor-Leste and develop programs of work and research which address high priority needs of the community and health service partners. It demonstrates our commitment, and means we can fully realise our deep partnership with Timor-Leste," Prof Cass said.

Menzies projects in Timor-Leste are designed to build capacity in clinical, surveillance and laboratory settings, emphasising the importance of the health system working together to improve response to infectious diseases at both the individual patient and the public health level.

For More information on Menzies collaborations in Timor-Leste please visit https://www.menzies.edu.au/Timor-Leste

ENDS

Media contact:

In Australia: Paul Dale, Communications Manager

Phone: 0439 108 754 or (08) 8946 8658 | Email: communications@menzies.edu.au

In Timor-Leste: Fausta da Costa, Communications Officer

Phone: +670 7738 1210 | Email: fausta.dacosta@menzies.edu.au

Menzies School of Health Research

Menzies is one of Australia's leading medical research institutes dedicated to improving the health and wellbeing of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders, and a leader in global and tropical research into life-threatening illnesses, Menzies continues to translate research into effective partnerships and programs in communities across Australia and the Asia-Pacific region.

